
Dear Sponsors, 

Greetings in the name of 

our Lord Jesus! What a 

great Lord we are serving. 

He sustains our whole 

being; he heals us, he 

provides for our daily 

needs and most of all, he 

helps us in our weakness. 

These past weeks, during and after our camp, we have flu and 

colds until now actually, we are suffering colds. But nothing can 

stop us for our Lord Jesus gives us strength always!  

Last January 6,7,8, we conducted Youth camp in our church. 

Purposely to ignite the worship, fellowship, discipleship, ministry 

and mission of our youth and of course, to win more youth from 

our community. Before our youth resume to their tiring modules 

again, we give them an opportunity to be ignited in their passion 

with God and we let them invite some of their closest friends. 

 We have 70 registered 

campers including the 

youth who stand as their 

staffs. Their activities were 

designed to ignite deeper 

fellowship, discipleship 

and of course care for each 



other. Evening services were designed 

for worship and empowerment. Some 

attendees were from the Teenage 

Pregnancy seminars that we have these 

past months. 

They all enjoyed the activities, worship 

and especially the Words of God. During the last night, my son 

Vinzel their camp director asked for some who wants to share 

what they learned and unforgettable experienced during the 

camp. One attendee, invited by one our youth, unchurch, shared 

his testimony. We all surprised what we heard, because he’s so 

thankful that he was invited and joined the camp. He’s broken 

from a broken family.  



 

He witnessed how his mother tries to kill herself. But during the 

camp, one of our evening services, after I shared the word, I asked 

them to surrender their lives and accept Jesus in their hearts. He 

said, he surrendered his life and everything to the Lord. After the 

camp, two consecutive Sundays now that he is attending our 

church. 

Some unchurch youth also said that they found new nice friends 

during the camp. And also Sundays now that they are attending 

our church and enjoying their new friends in the church. A new 

saying I’ve learned, 

“People are not looking 

for a friendly church, they 

are looking for a friend in 

the church.”  

 



PRAYER REQUEST: 

Please include these young. Satan tries to destroy them by 

destroying their families, 

make them get into, bad per 

groups, by getting them in 

drugs and different vices 

and into teenage 

pregnancies. Let’s pray that 

the connections they 

experienced and found 

among our youth in the will 

be sustained by the help of 

the Holy Spirit. 

Thank You and God bless you more.  

ANOTHER PRAYER REQUEST: 

Please help us pray for the completion of our church project; for 

tiles, paintings, front fix glasses, main door glasses and sliding 

doors inside. 

   



    

In Christ, 

Ludy and family 


